Mississippi River Parkway Commission
701 East Washington Avenue, Suite 202
Madison, WI 53703

All-American Road Nomination Working Meeting – Missouri
March 12, 2020 (1:00 – 2:00pm)
Minutes from March 19, 2020 (1:00 – 2:00pm) – included in blue text

Confirm AAR Application Lead Contacts:
Mark Kross – 12-years retired MO-DOT, current acting secretary of MO-MRPC

Frank Nickell – current acting chair of MO-MRPC

Status of Great River Road in Missouri
The Great River Road as a designated route exists for the entire length of Missouri.

There is also the Little Dixie Highway which is approximately 26 miles in length that carries official designations as:
· State Scenic Byway
· National Scenic Byway (2002)

The Little Dixie Highway shares approximately 20 miles in length with the Great River Road.

FHWA requires for either National Scenic Byway or for All-American Road designation, that the byway must be a state designated Scenic Byway first.

Based on these facts there is three options for Missouri:
1. Seek FHWA All-American Road Designation for the Great River Road portion known as the Little Dixie Highway
2. Seek MISSOURI State Scenic Byway Designation for the remaining portions of the Great River Road portion not including the Little Dixie Highway (preparing for next FHWA nomination window)
3. Consider other options to reinvigorate support for the Great River Road, National Designations and the MRPC to better position Missouri to pursue #1 & 2 above
a. Governor Parson
b. Mayors along the GRR
c. Interpretive Centers

General Discussion of Concerns

Missing documents that would be necessary for an AAR Application:
· National Scenic Byways Application (from 2002)
· This application was not submitted by MRPC
· Missouri Corridor Management Plan

Email has been sent to FHWA, MO-DOT and MRPC to seek copies
There is a general lack of trust in Missouri of:
· Federal Government Programs and the controls that might come with
· The Great River Road due to historically fraudulent activity

Gubernatorial support of Scenic Byways has been absent for many years
· This support is key to participation in commission
· Missouri was the original state that started the GRR and the MRPC
· Current Governor Parson seems to be most sympathetic to Scenic Byways in years
· Recently provided support to the Stars and Stripes Museum – comparable effort to interpretive centers
· Bloomfield Stars and Stripes State Scenic Byway (just recently approved and mapped in 2020)

Interpretive Centers could also be a source of future support and leveraging of resources.
· There is a total of 9 interpretive centers along the MO-GRR
· Only 2 of these interpretive centers are under the same organization
· Department of Conservation (2)
· All others are independently operated

[bookmark: _Hlk35520471]MO-DOT:
· Scenic Byways is not a prioritized department initiative
· Uncertain if an application came in through the portal if MO-DOT would process/approve the application to FHWA for review
· Confident that no action will be initiated by MO-DOT relating to scenic byways

Next Meeting Opportunities:
Opportunities were described by Francis. MRPC Transportation Committee will meet on March 26th at 1:00pm CST. Considering the cancellation of the Semi-Annual meeting, the Transportation Committee will still meet by teleconference or web conference on April 22 from 2-4pm CST.

[bookmark: _GoBack]No future Missouri (individual state) meeting will be scheduled at this time.
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